-----Original Message-----

> From: 
Roy Chapman  

> Sent:
26 February 2002 17:57

> To:
Roger Jones

> Subject:
PUBLIC TRANSPORT MANCHESTER TO WARRINGTON.

> 

> Dear Chairman,

> 

> I apologise for the delay in replying.

> 

> As far as I understand matters the No.100 service does not operate beyond the G/Manchester boundary. 

> 

> However, I am perplexed by the letter from the City of Salford, as there is an existing hourly train service after the evening peak - provided by the Manchester Airport to Liverpool service (and the return Liverpool to Airport).

The train times are:

> 

· Manchester Oxford Road: 1645, 1713, 1747, 1813*, 1847, 1947, 2047, 2145, 2318 

· Irlam 1701, 1732, 1804, 1832*, 1904, 2004, 2104, 2202, 2338

> Warrington 1712, 1746, 1818,  NA   , 1918, 2018, 2108, 2217, 2352

> * This train terminates at Irlam.

> 

> In the reverse direction the times are:

> 

> Warrington                      1733, 1803, 1857,  NA    , 1952, 2133, 2233, 

> Irlam                               1745, 1813, 1911, 1843**, 2005, 2147, 2247,

> Manchester Oxford Road: 1806, 1830, 1928, 1904**, 2030, 2208, 2308,

· ** This train starts from Irlam

Therefore, a basic hourly service already exists. Obviously a number of express services provided by Arriva Trains Northern - ATN -(mainly to/from York) and Central Trains - CT - (mainly to/from Nottingham) run thorugh withour stopping. However, these are seen as inter-regional services, and neither operator would be receptive to an additional stop at Irlam.

> 

> That said, there is an imbalance in provision. Whilst the Manchester to Warrington service is hourly (with the exception of the 1.5 hour gap between 2145 and 2318 - useful as it allows theatre goers etc. to be sure of a train home), the reverse service has gaps. There is a gap between 1952 from Warrington (2005 at Irlam) and 2133, and no train after 2233 - quite early.

> 

> If the 2045 departure (by ATN) was to stop at Irlam at about 2055, the gap would be closed. However, it is doubtful if a commercial case could be made for the stop, and so ATN would not agree.  

> 

> Also, if the 2233 from Liverpool (operated by FNW), 2300 at Warrington and terminate at Oxford Road at 2321, could stop, then there would be a final arrival at Irlam at 2315.

Both the additional stops would have to be subsidised, and so we would be financing travel by G/Manchester residents outside the area. Given the other pressures on our finances, would the PTA agree to this?

> 

> Whilst you asked for a 'brief response', I felt that the provision of the detail would enable you to write an adequate reply.

> 

> Regards,

> Roy Chapman.

> Rail Investment Coordinator.
